

#### May 2018Bulletin No. 54

## The John Paul II Foundation Chapters Presidents meeting









On April 20-21, 2018 in Rome took place the meeting of the presidents of the John Paul II Foundation Chapters spread all over the world. It was a wonderful time filled with joint prayer, formation meeting, as well as sightseeing of the Eternal City and the summer residence of the Popes in Castel Gandolfo. The meeting also allowed to exchange experience and to take an insight into the future of the Foundation.

The first day started with a Mass celebrated at the tomb of the Foundation's founder, St. John Paul II. The Mass was celebrated by His Excellency Archbishop Konrad Krajewski, Papal Almoner and formerly longtime Papal Ceremonial. Fr. dr. Krzysztof Wieliczko, Administrator of the John Paul II Foundation, who was the organizer of the entire meeting, delivered the homily during the Mass. In his homily, he pointed out the truth about holiness, he said: "The truth about the John Paul II holiness in a special way shone after his departure to the Father's House. That truth encourages us to look for our personal holiness. The holiness is not gained only in the extraordinary situation, but in the way of personal vocation and service, in the daily carrying out our duties. We should have in mind the John Paul II words: "Saints do not demand applause from us, but that we will imitate them." What the holiness of this extraordinary Pope is teaching us? First of all - that we should courageously profess our faith."

Then, presidents of the Foundation Chapters gathered in the language groups to share their experiences in their own local Chapters, spoke about their successes and difficulties. In the second part of the meeting, spoke the alumni and current fellowship recipients of the John Paul II Foundation program. Once again, their testimonies made the participants aware how important and beautiful is the work of the John Paul II Foundation.

The second day started with a solemn Mass at the Chapel of the Miraculous Image of Salus Populi Romani in the Basilica of Santa Maria Maggiore which was celebrated by his Eminence Cardinal Stanisław Ryłko, Archpriest of the Basilica of Santa Maria Maggiore and the President of the Administrative Council of the John Paul II Foundation. Cardinal Stanisław Ryłko in his homily said: "John Paul II as his apostolic motto chose these famous words: "Totus Tuus!" that is "All Yours, Mary"! It was his program according to which he organized his entire life, as a young man, as a cleric of the underground seminary in Krakow, as a bishop and as a Pope. In them encloses the secret of his spiritual power, which to this day inspires great admiration: more than 100 apostolic pilgrimages, 15 encyclical, approximately 3,000 speeches and catechesis made in so many languages. The great Apostle and teacher of faith! Once John Paul II himself revealed a piece of his Marian devotion secret and explained the meaning of "Totus Tuus" by saying: "This formula has not only the nature of the devotional saying, it is not only an expression of devotion, but it is more..." (Crossing the Threshold of Hope, p. 157) so in these words was included his entire life program!



Then, the Holy Father in memory went through the most important meetings with Mary – from the image of Our Lady of Perpetual Help in Wadowice's parish, through the tradition of the Carmelite's scapular at the Carmelite Fathers Church in Wadowice's Gorka, through the Sanctuary of Kalwaria Zebrzydowska, to Jasna Gora (Czestochowa). This was the school of His Marian devotion, which resulted in the "Totus Tuus!" - "All Yours, Mary"

Directing our sight of faith in the direction of this ancient Icon of the Mother of God ""Salus Populi Romani" let us say again after St. John Paul II "Totus Tuus!" - "All Yours, Mary"

After the Mass, Cardinal Ryłko personally met with the participants of the Mass and talked about the history and architecture of the Basilica. Then participants of the meeting went for the sightseeing of ancient Rome. Some of them refreshed their memory, but most of the participants were able to see the ancient Rome for the first time. In the afternoon, another meeting in the adequate language groups was held. This meeting was devoted to reflections

and plans for the future in achieving the objectives of the Foundation. The day ended with the movies related to John Paul II "Apartment" and "Nine Days that Changed the World."

Sunday, was the day of the visit to the Gardens and the Pontifical Palace at Castel Gandolfo, the place which has many memorabilia of the Founder of the Foundation, now Saint John Paul II. In the early afternoon, in the Papal Church in Castel Gandolfo, a Mass was celebrated by His Excellency Bishop Józef Staniewski, Bishop of Grodno, alumni of the John Paul II Foundation, who in his homily stated: "Brothers and sisters. Great Pope, Saint John Paul II, god shepherd, asked the gathered people and all people of good will to open wide the doors to Christ human hearts and borders of countries. Precisely he, following the example of the Good Shepherd, took on his shoulders a man in need, made sure that the candle with a weak flame will not be quenched, led to the green valley so we could rest, explained the Scriptures, gave a helping hand, helped to immerse submerge into the Church's heritage, exactly to those who needed it, so they would not be able to say that: I do not have a man to help me.

All of this has become possible and effective, thanks to you, dear Brothers and Sisters, generosity and kindness. Today, on behalf of all who felt the "touch of the passing Lord", from the bottom of our hearts we say 'thank you.' We put our prayers, through the intercession of Saint John Paul II, in front of the God's throne and we ask the Good Shepherd to continue to touch virtuous hearts of daughters and sons of the Church to be able to make a "gift of self" for others. We ask Saint John Paul II, from the window of the House of the Father, to bless all, bless members of the great mission - the John Paul II Foundation. May the Blessed Virgin Mary, who heard, adopted and lived the Word of God, always guard you and accompany you in your mission path."

Strengthened with Word of God, joint prayers, work, and joyful celebrations, Presidents of the Chapters ended their visit in Rome with the meeting with Cardinal Ryłko in the gardens of the Polish Home.

# The John Paul II Foundation Chapter's Christmas wafer evening at the Polish Embassy in Paris in the year of 40th anniversary of Karol Wojtyła's election to the Holy See

On an annual basis, the John Paul II Foundation Chapter in Paris organizes a Christmas wafer meeting at the Polish Embassy in Paris. The Christmas wafer meeting took place also this year and it was the main point of the three-day long celebrations related to this year's 40th anniversary of the election of the Polish Pope.

On January 27th to the beautiful rooms of the Polish Embassy came members of the Foundation's Chapter, as well as guests and friends. We were honored by the presence of Archbishop of Lvov Mieczysław Mokrzycki who came with his Secretary, Rev. dr Andrzej Legowicz; Father dr Krzysztof Wieliczko OSPPE, Administrator of the John Paul II Foundation in Rome; Rector of the Polish Catholic Mission (PCM) in France Rev.

Bogusław Brzyś; Monsignor Stanisław Jeż – former Rector of the PCM and honorable president of the French Chapter of the John Paul II Foundation, Ambassador Tomasz Młynarski; and, Consul Hubert Czerniuk. We were also honored with the presence of Countess d'Ornano, longstanding supporter of the Foundation, members of the Chapter board: Mr. and Mrs. Brzakowski, Mr. and Mrs. Rogowscy and Mr. and Mrs. Tomkiewicz, other Chapter members, and the Pastor of Our Lady of Assumption Church in Paris, Rev. Paweł Witkowski.

The Ambassador opened the meeting who in his speech referred to the Polish tradition of sharing Christmas wafer before the Christmas Eve dinner, how important was this tradition to St. John Paul II, and to the spiritual heritage of our great Countryman. Then, Mr. Brzakowski, President of the Foundation Chapter expressed his gratitude to the Administrative Council and the Chapter board for their commitment. He summarized the last year which was reach in various events and outlined plans for the Foundation Chapter for the 2018 year. In his speech, he underlined the importance of the Foundation as an integral part of the Vatican entity and informed about Mr. Henryk Rogowski's nomination. Archbishop of Krakow Marek Jedraszewski with the Vatican Secretary of State approval appointed Mr. Henryk Rogowski as a laic member of the Foundation's Administrative Council.

As it was mentioned earlier, Archbishop Mieczysław Mokrzycki was our honor-



able guest of the Chapter's Christmas wafer meeting. Archbishop Mieczysław Mokrzycki, the only Pole was working as a Secretary for two Popes – John Paul II and Benedict XVI. He was meeting the most important and influential people in the world. He saw the holiness of the two Popes – on every-day basis and at the most private situations. Now, as the Archbishop of Lvov, he is seeing problems of Catholics in Ukraine. In his speech Archbishop Mokrzycki depicted the situation of the Catholic Church in that country.

In the following part of the evening, Ms. Ewa Norska presented the artistic program inviting us to listen to music pieces performed by the Ukrainian pianist Ms. Valeria Kucherenko, junior string quartet "Passionata", and the parish choir "Soli Deo" under the direction of Mr. Bogdan Żądło of Aulnay sous Bois, who led us into the "magical world" of Polish Christmas carols, the more and the less known songs. We were able to join the choir in their singing, what made a great joy for all of us. After this beautiful artistic part of the evening, we were making wishes sharing the traditional Christmas wafer which was blessed by Archbishop Mieczysław Mokrzycki. Then, it was the time to enjoy and try delicious Polish dishes and vine. While eating and the rest of the evening we continued on meeting each other and striking nice conversations.

On the same day (January 27th) before the noon, our guests of honor from Lvov and Rome along with Mr. and Mrs. Rogowski and Mr. and Mrs. Brzakowski went to the St. Justin Church in Levallois, a city located nearby Paris, to visit St. John Paull II place. At the Church, they celebrated a holy Mass. After the Mass, they went to the Paris' Notre-Dame Cathedral where they were greeted by Rev. Monsignor Patrick Chauvet. The guests visited the interior of the Cathedral and treasury which has the crown of thorns, a nail, and a piece of the cross from Passion of Jesus Christ. There is also a paten, chalice and chasuble which were used during the World Youth Days in Paris and which were offered by St. John Paul II. Visitors had time to pray in front of the Saint Relics. Then, they went to see the John Paul II monument located on a side of the cathedral.

The Saturday Christmas wafer meeting at the Polish Embassy for all members of the John Paul II Foundation Chapter was a beautiful and solemn moment. However, this was not the only evening,

during which the members of the Chapter of the John Paul II Foundation were able to meet. A day earlier, on Friday, January 26th, we participated in the holy Mass celebrated in the Polish Church of Our Lady of Assumption in Paris. The Mass was celebrated by Archbishop Mieczysław Mokrzycki, Father Krzysztof Wieliczko, Rector Bogusław Brzyś, Monsignor Stanisław Jeż, Pastor Paweł Witkowski and the secretary of Archbishop - Rev. Andrzej Legowicz. "The saints are not asking to be praised, but to imitate them" - said in his homily Archbishop Mieczysław Mokrzycki, former secretary of St. John Paul II. During his homily, he asked what taught us St. John Paul II, the disciple of Jesus from the 21st century. The Holy Father radiated and impacted others. He had a special charisma. He was a man of faith. His thoughts were constantly with God - said Archbishop. The Archbishop of Lvov emphasized that St. John Paul II was a man of prayer. The time of prayer was the most important to Him. He was praying ordinary prayers, which were characterized by Evangelical simplicity. The former secretary of St. John Paul II stressed that a Mass was the most important moment of the day. In his life, His Eucharistic devotion was joined with a passion for Crucified Jesus. He remained kneeling in front of God, he was living God and was united with Him. Above all, he was a man, who was constantly thinking about another people, he was concerned. He was feeding us the same what He lived. Each meeting with Him was bringing us closer to God. John Paul II still lives in us continued Archbishop Mokrzycki. Let this holiness invite us to the renewal of our lives. The Archbishop of Lvov ended his homily with a prayer, which he was praying with Saint John Paul II: "Lord God accept me as I am, with all my weaknesses and infirmities, but made me who You would like me to be." After the Mass, there was a chance to purchase a book of Archbishop Mokrzycki: "He liked Tuesdays the most", "A place for everyone", and "The Secretary of two Popes", each signed by the Archbishop. At the end of the evening, Archbishop Mieczysław Mokrzycki, Father Krzysztof Wieliczko, and other priests and members of the board of the Chapter met at a dinner in the hall of the Polish Church.

On Sunday, January 28th, we gathered again at the Mass in the Polish Church of Our Lady of Assumption in Paris. Holy Mass was celebrated by Fr. Krzysz-

tof Wieliczko along with Rector Bogusław Brzyś and Monsignor Stanisław Jeż. Fr. Wieliczko also talked about our great Compatriot St. John Paul II. He said to the people attending the Mass: "Let's take a look at St. John Paull...how His life was steeped in prayer and great, deep faith; how He was able to lead all of us to Almighty God...that the goal over here on Earth is not our true ultimate purpose. It was, in a way, a form of our preparation to eternal life. I'm certain that we all remember the day of His passing to the House of the Father. That day, He marked especially, as when His Secretary was looking for the best doctors to save His life, He quietly, but very firmly whispered: "Let me go to the House of my Father." He was ready. He knew that in eternity our good-natured Father is waiting for Him. (...) At the end, Father Wieliczko expressed special thanks to the Rector of the PCM, who is always very benevolent of the Foundation, as well as to the President of the Chapter, Daniel Brzakowski and all members of the Chapter. He said: "All, who belong to the Chapters of the John Paul II Foundation in a special way love John Paul II and our holy Mother Church." Fr. Wieliczko encouraged all not to stop on our daily life, but to let our daily life lead us into holiness; to give God at least a little more than just a Sunday Mass. At the end Father added that "join prayer means a lot in your pilgrimage of faith! Thus, please do not stop in this pilgrimage, so we all could see each other at the throne of Almighty God; this is my wish to you and to me." We are grateful to Archbishop Mieczysław Mokrzycki and Father Krzysztof Wieliczko for their presence among us, for our meeting at the Embassy, our prayers and homilies during holly Masses. We wish a lot of strength and God's blessings throughout the year 2018.

Photos: Marta Kohler, Dominique Vincent, Claude Skrzypek

Elisabeth Noster





### The annual meeting of the Administrative Board of the John Paul II Foundation - Rome 2018

From January 30 -31, 2018, the annual meeting of the Administrative Board of the John Paul II Foundation took place in Rome. The meeting began with a solemn Mass by the altar of St. John Paul II celebrated by Archbishop Marek Jędraszewski. The Mass was concelebrated by members of the Administrative Council: Stanisław Cardinal Dziwisz, Stanisław Cardinal Ryłko, Archbishop Józef Kowalczyk, Rev. Monsignor Paweł Ptasznik, Rev. Jan Strzałka, Rev. Eric Orzech, Fr. Krzysztof Wieliczko.

The Mass attended also laic members of the Administrative Council: Mr. Henryk Rogowski from France, Mr. Richard Krzyżanowski from U.S., Mr. Henryk Sala from Poland and Wojciech Halarewicz from Germany.

During the first day of the meeting, the Foundation's activities of the last year were summarized, while the second day was devoted to the plans for the future, plans for the upcoming year.

The John Paul II Foundation established by the Holy Father John Paul II exists since October 16, 1981. The main goals of the Foundation include:

- Educational assistance for young people from Eastern Europe who are studying at the Catholic University of Lublin and at the John Paul II University in Krakow:
- Preservation and development of the

John Paul II heritage and Christian culture;

- Documentation and study of the John Paul II pontificate and dissemination of the John Paul II teaching;



### News from Friends of John Paul II Foundation, Michigan Chapter

It was a busy weekend for the inauguration of the Michigan Foundation as Fr. Krzysztof Wieliczko, Executive Director of the John Paul II Foundation in Rome visited the Saginaw Diocese.

The first stop on March 9th 2018 was at Holy Family Parish, St. Elizabeth Church in Marlette, home of foundation president, Frederick Mroczek. The evening started with the Stations of the Cross, a version from St. John Paul II from 1991, and ended with veneration of a relic of John Paul II. The first class relic was a drop of blood from the hospital where he was treated after the assassination attempt on May 13, 1981. Nearly 75 faithful were in attendance for the evening. On Saturday, Our Lady of Czestochowa Parish, St. Stanislaus Church hosted the foundation beginning with a noon Mass concelebrated by Fr. Krzysztof Wieliczko, Fr. Andrzej Boroch and assisted by Dcn. Stanley Kuczynski. Following a beautiful Mass with nearly 300 in attendance, the faithful prayed the Divine Mercy Chaplet during Adoration and

then venerated the relic of John Paul II. A delightful reception was hosted by the parish in the hall with speeches by foundation president, Fred Mroczek and Fr. Krzysztof. Everyone in attendance received a St. John Paul II prayer card with a 2nd class relic incorporated in it.

Sunday, March 11th began with Mass at St. Paul the Apostle Church in Ithaca where Fr. Andrzej Boroch is pastor. Nearly 200 faithful venerated the John Paul II relic after the Mass where Fr. Wieliczko was the main celebrant. A

fundraiser dinner was held in the hall immediately after Mass graciously donated by the Al Flores family. Tables were sponsored to generate money for the foundation and attendees were able to also join the foundation.

Over all, the foundation raised nearly \$5,000. President Mroczek has already begun the work of assessing the needs of the Diocese and where the foundation can be of the most help, whether it is youth programs, young adult formation, seminarian education or evangelization.





## Zygmunt Romanowski at the meeting with the John Paul II Foundation Munich Chapter

On March 10 and 11, 2018 Mr. Zygmunt Romanowski along with his spiritual guardian, Rev. Krzysztof Stroński were visiting the Polish Catholic Mission in Munich. They are traveling together throughout the world providing spiritual retreats and playing music. They also visited our parish to praise the Lord and thank Him for His continued mercy.

On Saturday afternoon on March 10th, Mr. Romanowski and Rev. Stroński met with members of the John Paul II Foundation Chapter. During the meeting the president of the Chapter, Ms. Marta Czempik presented the history of the John Paul II Foundation Munich Chapter, which is active under the spiritual leadership of Fr. Stanisław Pławecki and already exist for 11 years. She also outlined the goals and activities of the Chapter in spiritual-prayerful, informational, and financial dimensions. Mr. Zygmunt it was the first contact with the John Paul II Foundation. However, meetings with the Holy Father, opportunities to play music during Masses with John Paul II, and His personal blessing received in Castel Gandolfo pointed him the path he walks today. In his testimony with seriousness, but also with a great sense of humor, and with the distance to himself, he presented his incredible story of life. We met a man who despite of many adversities: being left by parents, full-body paralysis, slow learning how to speak, dealing with remains of the disease-paresis of the left leg still radiate with serenity and great joy. Mr. Zygmunt is grateful to God for healing and strength that allow him to travel and to evangelize. Karol Wojtyła had a great influence on his life.

Mr. Zygmunt attended the pastoral meetings for students and Masses celebrated by Cardinal Wojtyła. He deepened his religious knowledge. He discovered the passion for singing during his studies. He wrote lyrics by himself and composed music. The breaking point for him was the performance in Castel Gandolfo in the year 1992, when Pope John Paul II delighted by his singing and guitar playing blessed him on his apostolate of religious songs. Since that time, he and Rev. Stroński had visited countless parishes and secular educational centers. He donates to various charities and charitable actives proceeds from his book "Towards God and man" and from his CDs with his secular and religious songs. In 2015, Mr. Zygmunt was appointed as a lay missionary. After his touching testimony, we were able to enjoy the beautiful songs and admire mastery of their performance. After the concert, members of the Chapter went to Mass. After the Mass, there was agapa and join singing. Our guests received a medal with the Papal coat and Mr. Zygmunt was named as an honorary member of the John Paul II Foundation Munich Chapter.

On Sunday, March 11th, each Mass was enriched with Mr. Zygmunt Romanowski's singing and playing while Rev. Krzysztof Stroński delivered homilies. Also, during each Mass, Mr. Zygmunt presented his testimony. It was John Paul II, himself, who through Mr. Zygmunt directed our attention to the meaning of suffering and the strength of a man devoted to the will of God.

Beata Tomczyk-Paniak, Secretary of the John Paul II Foundation Munich Chapter



#### **Sharing to the East side of Jakarta**

By the Grace of Our Lord Jesus Christ, on February 3, 2018, John Paul II Youth community, for the first time ever, held a social health service event at West Cakung Rusunawa ALBO, East Jakarta. The event aimed to increase health awareness of Children Learning Community's kids and residents of Rusunawa West Cakung ALBO (simple government housing) and also to channel John Paul II Youth community's eagerness to share for the less fortunate people. Children Learning Community is a community of volunteers who regularly provide additional education for underprivileged children in West Cakung and

Ciawi area. This social event was divided into 2 main events, free medical treatment and health education.

The free medical treatment took place from 9 am to 1 pm and was opened for all residents of Rusunawa West Cakung ALBO. Volunteers on duty came from various backgrounds, non-medical volunteers, medical students, doctors, and pharmacists. Total residents of Rusunawa West Cakung ALBO we served were more than 235 patients. We provided a preliminary examination (weight, height, Body Mass Index, temperature, pulse rate and blood pressure), doctor's

consultation, glucose measurement, and free medication from the appropriate diagnosis.

Health education was provided for two age groups, below 13 years old and 13 years old and above (teenagers). Education given to the first age group was about simple healthy lifestyles such as steps to wash hands, choices of healthy food, healthy oral condition, and steps to brush teeth. While in the teenage age group, the education provided is about sex and drugs educations. Educators were doctors, medical students, and psychologist faculty students. Total participants attended both classes were more



than 135 children.

The enthusiasm of the citizens and especially the children was very visible from the registration queue at both events and the expressions of the participants, which were caught on camera. Similarly, the committee, volunteers, and donators, who had been striving for this event since last January, were very excited and happy to be able to give a little from what they had. The donations we received were abundant even exceeding the initial target. Donations received was in the form of monetary donations,

meals, school bags, toothbrushes, soaps, clothes, books, medicines, as well as the needs of Community Learning Children, such as fans, white board markers, handicrafts, and more. We were very grateful to be able to do this social work and became God's tool for people to share their talents and fortunes. "Bring the whole tithe into the storehouse, so that there may be food in My house, test Me in this", says the Lord Almighty, "and see if I will not throw open the floodgates of heaven and pour out so much blessing that you will not have enough

room for it" (Malachi 3:10). Giving is addicting. Hopefully this event can be an annual event of John Paul II Youth community social work agenda. Amen!



## The John Paul II Foundation is expressing its gratitude and, it is preserving for history names of those who in a special way helped in her development

	_		_			_	
CANADA		ENGLAND		Kopeć Maria	15 €	Małgorzata Żarow	20 €
				Rumian Anna	15 €	Jolanta Przyborowski	20€
Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana Pawła		K.Tymków	20 £	Czochralska Alicja	10 €	Koło Fundacji Jana Pawła I	I
II w Saskatchewan		M. Staszko	20 £			w Luneburg	
Polish Catholic Association 200 CAD		G. Leigh	40 €	FRANCE		Kazimierz i Stefania Sobcza	k 200€
Ks. Dominik Mazun	100 CAD	Towarzystwo Przyjaciół F	unda-			Elżbieta Wójtowicz	50€
Bożena i Michał Kilanow	ski 100 CAD	cji Jana Pawła w Wielkiej Brytanii		Koło Fundacji Jana Pawła II w Paryżu			
Elżbieta i dr Carl Wesoło	wski	Składki członkowskie			5000 €	INDONESIA	
	100 CAD	9.10.2017 -31.1.2018		Dodatkowa lista za 2017			
Ewa i Wojciech Olszyński	i 100 CAD	Grey Anita	200 €	Père Robert Lorenc	500€	Anita Barki	10.000€
Andrzej Klebek i Liliana	S. Klebek	Kowal-Błaszczyk Krystyna	150 €	Elisabeth Neyraud	300 €		
	100 CAD	Buchinger Jolanta i Bogusław	80 £	Henri Et Arlette Gautier	200 €	POLAND	
Marcela Gural	75 CAD	Brzeski Zygmunt i Teresa	60 £	Claude Et Marlène Skrzypek	200 €		
Jadwiga Skuratowicz	60 CAD	Handzel Zenon i Maria	60 £	Edmond Et Christiane Tomkie	wicz	CAN-PACK SP	50.000 €
Claudette Dubreuil	50 CAD	Gąsiorowski Wacław i Anna	50 £		180 €		
Dorota Rogowski	50 CAD	Jagieła Zofia	50 £	Beatrice Debavelaere	100 €	SAUDI ARABIA	
Maria Indyk	40 CAD	Szymańska Ewa K.	50 £	Hélène Jeanne	100 €		
Marek i Anna Radomscy	40 CAD	Poklękowska Eleonora	45 £	Bernard Wojtczak	100 €	Friends of JPII Foundati	on - Our
Michael Moroch	40 CAD	Kwiatek Eleonora	40 £	Marie Marcelle Joyeux	70 €	Lady of Fatima	4.800 USD
Anna Parkot	30 CAD	Trębicka Izabela	40 £	Maria Podsiadly	60 €		
Kamil Rogowski	25 CAD	Bartoszewska Mieczysława M.	30 £	Jean Marcel Et Jacqueline Caserio		SWEDEN	
Jolanta Pabisiak	25 CAD	Marzec Genowefa	30 £		55€		
Maria Grzesiak	25 CAD	Michalska Danuta	30 £	Czeslaw Noster	50 €	Krystyna Nilsson 200	+200 SEK
Joanna Waliszewska	25 CAD	Pietrykowska Grażyna	30 £	Elisabeth Noster	50 €	Towarzystwo Przyjaciół	Fundacji
Jolanta Kilanowska	25 CAD	Quirke Lucyna	30 £			Jana Pawła II w Lund	2.000€
Małgorzata Hernik	25 CAD	Sawistowska Małgorzata	30 €	GERMANY		Jadwiga i Jan Kurkus	500 SEK
Michael Hernik	25 CAD	Skadorwa Halina	30 €			Anna Winter	500 SEK
Mary Frycz	20 CAD	Żydło Halina	30 €	Koło Fundacji Jana Pawła II		Liliana i Wojciech Wlosinscy	500 SEK
Koło Przyjaciół Fundacj	i Jana Pawła	Bunkiewicz Emilia	20 £	w Hamburg	1.000 €	Anna v Freyer	500 SEK
II Toronto	9.023 CAD	Kruczkowska-Young Maria	20 £	Barbara Ciechna-Janek	200 €	Teresa i Henryk Warych	500 SEK
		Listoś Elżbieta	20 £	Grażyna i Henryk Koszałka	100€	Halina Bartwinska	500 SEK
DENMARK		Piekarska Teresa	20 £	Ks. kan. dr Jacek Bystron	100€	Beata Toporska	500 SEK
		Winiecki Alfred	20 £	Teresa Ossowska	100€	Maria Ropel	500 SEK
Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana Pawła II		ks.Wojczyński Jan	20 £	Robert Kierbic	50 €	Anna i Tadeusz Kryger	500 SEK
w Kopenhadze		Żebrowska Agnieszka	20 £	Dorota i Adam Kowalik	40 €	Mirosława Lundberg	500 SEK
Krystyna Radzimska	5000 DKK	Baumgart Karolina	15 £	Małgorzata Nimmich	30€	U. i T. Kwasniewski	460 SEK



M. i T.Dziechciowski	460 SEK	Jolanta Halkiewicz	130 SEK	+Joanne Kowalska Doyle		Memorial intention	
Emilia Groba	300 SEK	Irena Torines	130 SEK	Richard Wiermaski	50 USD	+Bill Flanagan	
Joanna Daszkiewicz	300 SEK			Wiliam Klepczynski	30 USD	Lucien N. Nedzi	50 USD
Maria Ploszewska Paulsson	200 SEK	USA		Robert Flanagan	25 USD	Raymond Glembocki	25USD
Krystyna Haglund	200 SEK			Memorial intention		Memorial intention	
Marianna Kalita	200 SEK	Richard Krzyżanowski	16.250 USD	+Suzanne Kray- Idziak		+Patrcia	Matson
Krystyna Trzcinska	200 SEK	Stanley Dzikowski	10.000 USD	Robert Flanagan	25 USD	Raymond Glembocki	25USD
Anna Kurowska	200 SEK	Irena & Howard Laks	10.000 USD	Memorial	intention	Memorial intention	
Władysław Wojtyla	200 SEK	W. Zachariasiewicz	10.000 USD	+Walter Zachariasiewicz		+ Rita Szczepanski	
Ada Ostaszewska	200 SEK	K. Mazur	1.500 USD	Robert Flanagan	100 USD	Raymond Glembocki	25USD
Irena Rojowska	200 SEK	Janina Langiewicz	2000 USD	Hugs Dempsy	50 USD	Memorial intention	
Zofia Nilsson	180 SEK	U. Cieplak	1.000 USD	Edward L.Rowny	50 USD	+Benjamin Da Silva	
Leon Burzanowski	130 SEK	Alicja Kania	300 USD	Lucien N. Nedzi	50 USD	Raymond Glembocki	25USD
Genowefa Trzcinska	130 SEK	Polish Heritage Society	1.000 USD	Richard Wiermaski	100 USD	Koło Fundacji Jana	Pawła II
Ludmiła Carlsson	130 SEK	Our Lady of the Pines	925,55 USD	Memorial intention		w Nowym Jorku	10.000 USD
Ofiara wspólna	2060 SEK	Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji	w Chicago	+Jerzy Tarajewicz		Dorota Anfraka	50 USD
Towarzystwo Przyjaciół	Fundacji		10.000 USD	Polish American Congres D	C 100 USD	Marek Andraka	50 USD
Jana Pawła II w Malmo 10	.000 SEK	Koło Przyjaciół Fundac	ji Jana Pawła	Edwarda Buda Okręglak:		Anna Babkowska	50 USD
Towarzystwo Przyjaciół	Fundacji	w Arizonie		Memorial intention:		Aleksandra Baran	50 USD
Jana Pawła II w Sztokholm	ie:	Maria i Henryk Rybacki	5.000 USD	+Zofia Marczynska	25 USD	Teresa Blacharska	50 USD
Ofiara z 2017 roku:		Koło Fundacji Jana Pawł	a II w Seattle	+ Marianna Buda	25 USD	Andrzej Brudz	50 USD
Dorota, Andrew, Karol,	Adelia,		3.000 USD	+Genowefa i Lucjan Kosior	25 USD	Elżbieta Czastkiewicz	50 USD
Gabriel, Walko	650 SEK	Koło Fundacji Jana	Pawła II	+Rozalia i Antoni Buda	25 USD	Sylvia Chacaga	50 USD
Janina Filipska Romilsson	500 SEK	w Południowej Kaliforn	iii	+Franciszek & Franciszka I	Kosior	Helena Chramiec	100 USD
Ofiary złożone w 2018 roku:		- pamięci Wiesława Ada	mowicza -		25 USD	Jerzy Czastkiewicz	50 USD
Anna, Teodozja, Nils Norma	an		6.250 USD	+Agnieszka & Jozef Bernat	25 USD	Teresa Dul Jackson	50 USD
1	.200 SEK	John Paul II Foundat	ion of New	+Maria & Wojciech Okregl	ak	Barbara Gielrach	50 USD
I.i T. Kalinowski 1.	.000 SEK	England	2000 USD		25 USD	Zbigniew Gierlach	50 USD
Bożena Hanczyc 1	.000 SEK	Denise & Randall Doerm	nan 500 USD	+Ewa Olszewska Ola, Stefa		Danuta Gołaszewska	50 USD
Bogusława Zaniewicz-Dybe	ck	Roman Waksmundzki	250 USD	& Stanisław Kosior	25 USD	Józef Gołaszewski	50 USD
1	.000 SEK	Urszula Szydłowska	100 USD	Memorial intention		Grace Gołebiewski	50 USD
Halina Grela	700 SEK	Lucyna Lisiak	100 USD	+Susanne S.Lotarski		Tadeusz Gołebiewski	50 USD
Dorota, Andrew, Karol,	Adelia,	Adam Kozioł	100 USD	Mark Michalski	50 USD	Janusz Grabinski	50 USD
Gabriel, Walko	650 SEK	Helen Skoratowicz	100 USD	Karl Klonowski	5 USD	Maria Grabinski	50 USD
Helena Hadusowska	600 SEK	Marek Walicki	50 USD	Maria Quans De Pernno	100 USD	Zofia Gradzka	100 USD
Krystyna i Jan Adrzejewscy	500 SEK	Friends of John Paul II	Foundation,	Stephen J. Donnley	20 USD	Mirosław Grodzki	50 USD
Zuzanna Dahlström	500 SEK	Washington	5.355 USD	Robert Flanagan	50 USD	Eugenia Hajduk	50 USD
Lucyna Castillo Llano	500 SEK	Hawiger	1000 USD	Frances X. Gates	50 USD	Krystyna Jabłonska	50 USD
Janina Smejkalova	500 SEK	E.R. Okreglak	300 USD	Anthony J. Bajdek	100 USD	Lucyna Jamrozek	50 USD
Anna Zakrisson	500 SEK	Jarek Dyhouse	250 USD	Deborah M. Majka	100 USD	Roman Jamorozek	50 USD
Maria Zukowska Tomasik i	Wojciech	Rev. Philip Majka	200 USD	Raymond Glembocki	35 USD	Halina Janczewska	50 USD
Tomasik	500 SEK	Sharon Brzostowski	100 USD	Sharon Brzostowski	50 USD	Ryszard Jeziorny	50 USD
Barbara Klasic	480 SEK	Laura Kafka- Price	100 USD	Friends of John Paul II Fou	ndation	Kazimiera Kapuścińska	50 USD
Irena Julia Heydal	400 SEK	Karl Klonowski	100 USD		100 USD	Zenon Karas	50 USD
Halina Kolbusz	380 SEK	Sobota	100 USD	Alice T. Laning	25 USD	Aleksander Kozlik	50 USD
Adam Wesołowski	300 SEK	Maria Toczek	100 USD	Stefan M. Lopatkiewicz	100 USD	Jadwiga Zawisny – Kozlik	50 USD
Irena Andrzejczak	300 SEK	Richard Wiermanski	100 USD	William Klepczynski	25 USD	Jerzy Krecioch	50 USD
Barbara Kantarius	300 SEK	Chiyono	100 USD	Edwarda Buda & Richard (	Okręglak	Janina Kropiewnicka	50 USD
Elżbieta Piotrowska	300 SEK	Meros	100 USD		50 USD	Jadwiga Kruk	50 USD
Aniela Stokowska	300 SEK	Stefan Lopatkiewicz	75 USD	Bozenna Buda & Brad Orti	ns 20 USD	Kazimierz Ksepka	50 USD
Renata i Marek Zaniewicz	300 SEK	Ortins	50 USD	Memorial intention		Małgorzata Ksepka	50 USD
Danuta Zawadzka	300 SEK	Elisabeth Siwanowicz	50 USD	+Boleław "Ben"Filipczyk		Mieczysław Kufel	50 USD
Bożena Andersson	300 SEK	Klepczynski	50 USD	William Klepczynski	25 USD	Wisława Kufel	50 USD
Zofia Buskiewicz	280 SEK	Koproski	50 USD	Edwarda Buda & Richard (	Okręglak	Wanda Kulaga	50 USD
Helena Jedrysek	280 SEK	Zofia Dunian	30 USD		50 USD	Bozena Kuzma	50 USD
Elizabeth Lund	280 SEK	Helsn Garden	30 USD	Bozenna Buda & Brad Orti	ns 20 USD	Stanisław Kuzma	50 USD
Mirosława Stawicka	200 SEK	Barbara Jarzynski	30 USD	Raymond Glembocki	35 USD	Weronika Kwiatkowska	50 USD
Hanna Siekierzycka	200 SEK	Alexa Urban	30 USD	Sharon Brzostowski	50 USD	Helen Lebek - Sakiel	50 USD
Maria Stojewska	200 SEK	Memorial intention		Friends of John Paul II Fo	undation	Maria Lorenowicz	50 USD
Aniela Piszkiewicz	180 SEK	+ Philip Rafalski			100 USD	Anna Luterek	50 USD
Maria Wallunger	180 SEK	Maria Rafalski Eckel	20 USD	Robert Flanagan	50 USD	Lucjan Luterek	50 USD
Teresa Brzozowska	160 SEK	Memorial intention		Mark Michalski	50 USD	Agnieszka May	50 USD
Elżbieta Janina Siostrzonek	150 SEK	+ Walter Lewcun		Memorial intention		Krystyna Mazur	50 USD
Irena Blute	130 SEK	Judge and Lamar McCor	kle 25 USD	+Stephanie Jeromin Warde	n	Roksana Medynska	50 USD
K. Gronowska-Lundström	130 SEK	Memorial intention		New Balance Athletisc Inc	100 USD	Witold Mroziewski	50 USD



Marian Okuniewski	50 USD	Vicky Surdyka	300 USD	Szereszewski Ryszard	50 USD	Woloszyn Alicja	50 USD
Zdzisława Okuniewska	50 USD	Witold Mroziewski	150 USD	Szumilo Eugenia	50 USD	Jamrozek Lucyna	50 USD
Mieczysław Pajak	50 USD	Bozena & Stanisław Kuzm	a	Szydlowska Urszula	50 USD	Jamrozek Roman	50 USD
Regina Pajak	50 USD		150 USD	Szymanski Regina	50 USD	Koło Fundacji Jana Pawła	II w New
Małgorzata Pasciak	50 USD	Dorota & Marek Andraka	100 USD	Surdyka Vickey	50 USD	•	5.000 USD
Teresa Pawłowska	50 USD	Mariola Sulima	100 USD	Surdyka Franciszka	50 USD	Polish Slavic FCU	2,000 USD
Zofia Pecak	50 USD	Emilia Pochwalowska – Ye	eagel	Uszynski Krystyna	50 USD	Adam Stepien	300 USD
Janina Pisecka	50 USD		100 USD	Wilk Marek	50 USD	Hackenstown Pediatrics	250 USD
Celina Pienczykowska	50 USD	Alina Jastrzebska	100 USD	Wojciechowska Ewa	50 USD	Ania i Jan Szczecina	200 USD
Saturnina Pienczykowska	50 USD	Zofia & Joseph Zielinski	100 USD	Wysocki Irena	50 USD	Irena & Witold Tomczyk	200 USD
Józef Piotrowski	50 USD	Eugenia Szumiło	50 USD	Wysocki Kazimierz	50 USD	Agnieszka & Krzysztof K	alinowscy
Anna Plaza	50 USD	Bozena Szwarycka	50 USD	Zakrzewski Jadwiga	50 USD		150 USD
Czesława Podgajna	50 USD	Andrzej Konopka	80 USD	Zielinski Donna	50 USD	Anna Wikiel	125 USD
Jadwiga Popławska	50 USD	Zofia Grodzka	20 USD	Piasecka Janina	50+50 USD	Anna & Tadeusz Kobylarz	100 USD
Małgorzata Posłuszny	50 USD	Katarzyna Ziołkowska	15 USD	Ryczek Alicja	50 USD	Beata & Todd Tantillo	100 USD
Anna Raj	50 USD	Teresa Dul	10 USD	Tychanski Anna	50 USD	Bogusława i Marek Boksz	100 USD
Ewa Rakwal	50 USD	Aleksandra Baran	10 USD	Grodzke Mirosław	50 USD	Maria Soltys	100 USD
Jolanta Roszak	50 USD	Zbiórka z 19 litopada 2017	:	Ziolkowska Kasia	50 USD	Marian Dul	100 USD
Roman Rurak	50 USD	Andraka Dorota	50 USD	Ks. Mroziewski Witold	50 USD	Urszula Zielinska	100 USD
Alicja Ryczek	50 USD	Andraka Marek	50 USD	Pasciak Małgorzata	100 USD	Andrzej Karcz	50 USD
Halina Rzonca	50 USD	Baran Aleksandra	50 USD	Podgajna Czesława	50 USD	Anna Rupinska	50 USD
Zbigniew Sabala	50 USD	Chacaga Sylvia	50 USD	Swajcer Stanisława	50 USD	Beata Chrobak	50 USD
Mieczysław Skrodzki	50 USD	Gierlach Barbara	50 USD	Swiderska Czesława	50 USD	Bogumiła & Marek Bunkov	vski
Alicja Slusarska	50 USD	Gierlach Zbigniew	50 USD	Trojanowski Grzegorz	50 USD		50 USD
Jozef Smieszek	100 USD	Golaszewski Danuta	50+50 USD	Wozniak Regina	50 USD	Danuta Olarte	50 USD
Julia Smieszek	100 USD	Golaszewski Jozef	50+50 USD	Dul Teresa	50 USD	Donna & Krzysztof Wysock	ti
Mariola Sulima	50 USD	Golebiewski Grace	50 USD	Roszak Jolanta	50 USD		50 USD
Zdzisław Sulima	50 USD	Golebiewski Tadeusz	50 USD	Pawlowska Teresa	50 USD	Elżbieta i Andrzej Samsel	50 USD
Franciszka Surdyka	50 USD	Grabinski Janusz	50 USD	Chramiec Helena	50+50 USD	Ewa Rutkowska	50 USD
Vicky Surdyka	50 USD	Grabinski Maria	50 USD	Smieszek Julia	50+50 USD	Gienia Lach	50 USD
Stanisława Swajcer	50 USD	Jablonska Krystyna	50 USD	Smieszek Jozef	50+50 USD	Katarzyna & Zygmunt Brze	nia
Czesława Swiderska	50 USD	Janczewska Halina	50 USD	Twarowska Zofia	50 USD		50 USD
Kazimiera Szafran	50 USD	Jeziorny Ryszard	50 USD	Adamczyk Bozena	50 USD	Krystyna Slowik	50 USD
Ryszard Staniszewski	50 USD	Karas Zenek	50 USD	Brudz Andrew	50 USD	Magdalena Gulewicz	50 USD
Mariusz Szczech	50 USD	Kozlik Alexander	50 USD	Brudz Grace	50 USD	Malgorzata & Jan Wojdyła	50 USD
Eugenia Szumiło	50 USD	Kozlik -Zawisny Jadwiga	50 USD	Pienczykowski Saturnina	50 USD	Malgorzata & Zenon Stanie	k 50 USD
Urszula Szydłowska	50 USD	Kropiewnicka Janina	50 USD	Pecak Zofia	50 USD	Maria Kalata	50 USD
Regina Szymanski	50 USD	Ksepka Kazimierz	50 USD	Lebek-Sakiel Helena	50 USD	Wiesława i Józef Eisenbardt	50 USD
Grzegorz Trojanowski	50 USD	Ksepka Malgorzata	50 USD	Piotrowski Jozef	50 USD	Stanisława Obyrtacz	30 USD
Zofia Twarowski	50 USD	Krecioch Jerzy	50 USD	Okuniewska Zdzisława	50 USD	Elżbieta Kwapisz	25 USD
Anna Tychanski	50 USD	Kufel Mieczyslaw	50 USD	Okuniewski Marian	50 USD	Mirosława Jakubik	25 USD
Krystyna Uszynska	50 USD	Kufel Wiesława	50 USD	Kulaga Wanda	50 USD	Marzena Bargiel	20 USD
Janina Vescur	50 USD	Kuzma Bozena	50 USD	Vescur Janina	50 USD		
Halina Walczak	50 USD	Kuzma Stanisław	50 USD	Szafran Kazimiera	50 USD		
Mariusz Wilk	50 USD	Luterek Anna	50 USD	Lorenowicz Maria	50 USD		
Ewa Wojciechowska	50 USD	Luterek Lucjan	50 USD	Kapuscinska Kazimiera	50 USD		
Alicja Wołoszyn	50 USD	Medynska Roksana	50 USD	Czastkiewicz Elizabeth	50 USD		
Regina Wozniak	50 USD	Pienczykowska Celina	50 USD	Czastkiewicz Jerzy	50 USD		
Irene Wysocki	50 USD	Plaza Anna	50 USD	Kruk Jadwiga	50 USD		
Kazimierz Wysocki	50 USD	Poplawska Jadwiga	50 USD	Babkowska Anna	50 USD		
Jadwiga Zakrzewska	50 USD	Posluszna Malgorzata	50 USD	Blacharska Teresa	50 USD		
Donna Zielinska	50 USD	Raj Anna	50 USD	Gradzka Zofia	50 USD		
Joseph Zielinski	50 USD	Rakwal Ewa	50 USD	Hajduk Eugenia	50 USD		
Zofia Zielinski	50 USD	Rurak Roman	50 USD	May Agnieszka	50 USD		
Katarzyna Ziólkowska	50 USD	Rzanca Halina	50 USD	Mazur Krystyna	50 USD		
DONATIONS:	=00	Slusarski Alicja	50 USD	Pajak Mieczysław	50 USD		
Ks. Wiesław Stardala	500 USD	Skrodzki Mietek	50 USD	Pajak Regina	50 USD		
Barbara & Zbigniew Gierla		Sulima Mariola	50 USD	Sabala Zbigniew	50 USD		
Providente C 1.1	500 USD	Sulima Zdzisław	50 USD	Szczech Mariusz	50 USD		
Franciszka Surdyka	300 USD	Szawrycka Bozena	50 USD	Walczak Halina	50 USD		

**V**ia di Porta Angelica 63, 00193 ROMA, Tel./fax: 39-06-6861-844, Email: info@fjp2.com, website: www.fjp2.com
Via Cassia 1200, 00189 ROMA, Tel. 39-06-3036-5181; 06-3031-0398, Fax: 39-06-3031-0446